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Make time on April 4-5-6 for a shift at Portland Swap Meet!
The 2014 Portland Swap Meet is al-

most upon us.
If you have parts you’d like to do-

nate to the club – or items you’d like 
to consign – bring them to Tuesday’s 
meeting, or call somebody on the Tech 
Committee to get them picked up. Gary 
at 503-939-9320 or Chuck Willis at 503-
891-5069 will be glad to help you. 

Sign-up sheets will be circulating 
at the March 25 Membership Meeting, 
for members willing to spend a 2-hour 
shift in the CPPC booth, selling stuff or 
talking to potential new members.

It’s always a treat to see who drops 
by with reminiscences about Plym-
ouths, or questions about cars they’re 
working on. Plus occasionally some-
body buys some treasure from the 
club’s stash of donated parts.

The Tech Committee, and all inter-
ested comers, will meet at Gary Rush-
er’s place on Saturday March 29th to 
load all the items for the Swap meet 
onto the trailer.

Remember Thursday, April  3rd is 
Set up Day. The club again has 5 spaces 
at the meet, so we’ll be able to spread 

NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  MARCH 25th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

stuff out for best visibility. 
We usually gain a few new members 

from the Swap Meet, capturing Plym-
outh enthusiasts as they wander by. 

The Portland Auto Swap meet opens 
Friday, March 4 from 7:00 am - 7:00 pm, 
Saturday from 7:00 am - 5:00 pm and 
half-day Sunday, 8:00 am - 1:00 pm.  
Admission is $7.00 per day at the gate 

for adults Friday and Saturday, and 
$4.00 on Sunday, which is free admis-
sion Ladies Day when accompanied by 
a paying adult.  Admission is free for 
children under 12 all days.

The meet is held at the Portland 
Metropolitan Exposition Center, 2060 
N Marine Drive, Portland OR.   

Tulip Farm is destination for April 12 tour
CPPC is teaming up with the Stude-

baker Drivers Club and the Pacific Won-
derland chapter of the WPC Club on 
Saturday, April 12, for a drive through 
the country to the Wooden Shoe Tulip 
Farm.

It’s difficult to think of a more col-
orful event at any time, anywhere in 
Oregon, than the spectacle at Wooden 
Shoe Farm. Expect broad swaths of 
blooming tulips for a couple of hun-
dred yards in every direction. Usually, 
we’re able to pull our cars between the 
rows and photograph them amidst the 
colorful flowers.

Wooden Shoe Tulip Farm has a 
Woodburn, Oregon, address – although 

it’s not particularly close to Woodburn. 
On a roadmap, look south of Canby 
and east of Woodburn to find the Me-
ridian Road location.

There are food vendors at the 
farm, so no other lunch stop is being 
planned.

Jerry Dixon will be passing sign-up 
sheets at the March 25 meeting, and dis-
closing the gathering place for the tour. 
It’s important to sign up in advance for 
this one, because visitors passes need 
to be obtained from the farm. 

Bruce Kerslake took lots of pictures 
last year, and they may be viewed at 
CascadePacificPly,outh.org, by clicking 
on the Past Activities tab. 

Website acknowledges Plymouths Clubs’ assistance
Both CPPC and the national Plym-

outh Owners club received gracious 
mention on a local historical website 
after helping to identify a “mystery 
car” last month.

P&C Tools, founded by the Peterson 
and Carlborg families, manufactured 
tools locally until 1941, when they 
were acquired by another company. 

J. Johnson, a Carlborg descendant, 
has created a website documenting 
the early history of P&C Tools, and 
appealed for help identifying a com-

pany car. 
It was a 1929 Fargo, the light truck 

Chrysler Corporation produced until 
it acquired Dodge. The query went 
nationwide, with Lanny Knutson and 
Jim Benjaminson chiming in from Na-
tional, as well as Robin Will and Gary 
(probably Rusher?) providing input lo-
cally. It was generous of J. Johnson to 
include our club in his acknowledge-
ments on his website.

The site is at http://peterson-carl-
borg-tools.trechnus.com. 



(continued on page 7)
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CPPC Officers 2013
President, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
Vice-President, Randy Ealy........503-864-8111
Secretary, Donna Bade................ 503-206-4652
Secretary, Joanne Dixon.............. 360-608-6171
Treasurer, Dolores Call................503-723-5118
Board Chairman, Mike Bade .... 503-206-4652	
At-large, Dennis Mowery.......... 503-663-1204
Editor/Web, Robin Will............. 503-285-3437
Standing Committees
Activities
	 Jerry Dixon 360-607-7628
Membership
	 Gary Rusher 503-638-5521
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437
Member Care
	 Yvonne Westphal  360-334-6037
	 ytomblison@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 503-668-0129
Mayflower Tours
	 Jeannette Dimick, 360-885-1113
Newsletter
	 Robin Will 503-285-3437,
	 robin@robinwill.com
	 Please submit newsletter contributions
	 by the 3rd Monday of each month.
Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues are
	 $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 http://www.plymouthbulletin.com/

members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015
Advertising Rates:
Advertising is free to current Cascade Pacific 

Plymouth Club members in the newsletter 
and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org. 

Size is limited for newsletter ads, unlimited 
on the website, and advertising is at the 
discretion of the editor and the Board.

Vendor Rates:
	 $25.00 for 11 issues, 3.5” x 2”
	 Advertisements should be Plymouth-re-

lated services.

Meeting highlights from February

CASCADE PACIFIC
PLYMOUTH CLUB

DUES
$2500

per year
Concurrent membership in 
National Plymouth Owners 

Club is required.

Condensed from minutes taken
by Donna Bade

Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club, 
met on February 25, 2014 at 7:03 p.m. 
at the Clackamas Community Club at 
15711 SE 90th  Avenue Clackamas, OR 
97015.  Bob Westphal, president, pre-
sided. Donna Bade took the minutes. 

Bill Call led the membership in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of the January 28, 2014 
meeting were approved as published 
in the newsletter. 

Guests:  Former CPPC President 
Scott Farnsworth came to the meet-
ing and everyone was glad to see him.  
Scott Dunlap was a guest of Lloyd 
Schultz.  There were  also a few mem-
bers who have not attended meetings 
for a while;  Russ Ashley, John Squires, 
and Phil and Roseanne Hall.  We were 
so glad they could make it to the meet-
ing.

Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call’s 
report was accepted as submitted. 
Dues are due by March 15, 2014 so 
names and information can stay in the 
updated roster.

Activities:  March 1 at 10:00, is the 
first activity for the year at Gary Rush-
er’s, sorting and priciing parts for the 
upcoming Swap Meet. (Swap Meet 
story, page 1.) Gary has passes to drive 
onto the grounds if you have some-
thing large to bring.

A tour of 3 classic car dealerships is 
scheduled for March 15. 

April 12 - Wooden Shoe Tulip Festi-
val (article, page 1). 

Independence Car Show:  Mike Bade 
has made half-sheet flyers advertising  
this summer’s cruise-in, and also has 
NCR donation forms, new member-
ship forms and business cards.  If any 
of you need any of these items, please 
contact Mike or Gary.  

Gary also took an informal vote 
about moving our club’s summer 
cruise-in back to the Oregon City/
Clackamas area. their hands in agree-
ment.  

Sharon Tiffany offered the use of the 
Columbia Gorge Interpretive Center’s 
sound system for the Independence 
Car Show, and suggested we  ask Rob 
Butler to do the announcing at the Car 

Show.
Newsletter/Web Site:  Gary Rusher 

reported for Robin Will, who was out 
sick.  There were 10 people who con-
tributed to the January newsletter.  
There were 688 visits this month on the 
CPPC web site.  Gary Rusher’s head-
light article still received the most hits!  
The cruise-in registration form has 
been uploaded to the web site if any-
one would like to print it off.

Tech Committee:  The last tech 
meeting was on February 19, at Allen 
Tiffany’s home.  Allen was amazed at 
how much talent there is in the group 
of people that went to his home.  The 
guys went through the brakes and car-
buretor on Allen’s ’28 Roadster.  He 
drove the car today and it works great.  
Thanks to everyone who helped with 
the fix!!

Other:   Don Turner donated 19 
model cars to sell for the club.  Jerry 
Dixon has sold 6 of the 19 and $130.00 
has gone back in the treasury for the 
club.  

The Tiffany’s found 2 calendars from 
1949 and 1950 that they brought to 
share with the members tonight.  They 
were from Sharon’s dad who owned 
Camas Motors.

Birthdays:  Bob Westphal announced 
the March birthdays at the meeting.

Board Report:  Mike Bade shared that 
the treasury is only $500.00 less than a 
year ago.  Chuck Willis asked Mike, 
“How many members are in our club 
this year compared to last?”  Mike will 
check and get back to the membership.  
Our two big fund raisers will need ev-
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The Steering Column, A Message from the President

Weekly
• Saturdays, All year, Cascade Cars & Coffee, Saturdays, Cascade Station behind 

Dave’s BBQ, Portland, OR
• Saturdays, All year, Portland Cars & Coffee, Saturdays, Starbuck’s 153rd & Se-

quoia Parkway, Lake Oswego, OR
• Saturdays, All year, Cars ‘N Coffee, Black Rock Coffee, Saturdays, 136th & Mill 

Plain, Vancouver, WA
March
• March 29, (Saturday) – Tech Committee swap meet work day, (Host: Rusher/

Willis) 
April
•	 April 3, (Thursday) – Tech Committee setup day Portland Swap Meet, see the 

story on page 1. (Host: Rusher/Willis)
•	 April 4-6, (Friday through Sunday) – Portland Swap Meet, story on page 1 for 

particulars. (Host: Rusher/Willis)
•	 April 12, (Saturday) – Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival, Joint: Studebaker & Pacific 

Wonderland WPC.  A great drive through the country, tulips as far as you can 
see, and three clubs worth of collector cars What’s not to like? (Host: Dixon/
Kerslake). This date has changed since CPPC calendars were printed. Please note it 
on your calendar. 

•	 April 16 (Wednesday) – Mayflowers to Lavender Bleu (story page 5)
May
•	 May 11, (Saturday) – Portland Transmission Cruise-In (morning); and Papa’s 

Toys, Cornelius, OR (afternoon)
•	 May 17, (Saturday) – Armed Forces Day Hazel Dell Parade of Bands, Vancouver 

(Host: Dixon’s)
June
•	 June 14, (Saturday) – Fletcher Anderson’s Party (host: Hufschmid/Griffey?)
•	 June 14, (Saturday) – TIP Annual Car Show & Cookout (hosts: ?)
•	 June 21, (Saturday) – Orphan Car Show, Clackamette Park (Host: Dimick’s)

CPPC Springtime Activities

Bob Westphal has asked me , your 
newly elected vice president, to write 

this month’s Steering 
Column so members 
could get to know me a 
little better.  Pam and I 
have been members for 
approximately 10 years 
but just recently retired 

to Dayton  from Merlin Oregon, which 
is just outside of Grants Pass. I was an 
electrical foreman/project manager 
for 40 years and helped build hospi-
tals and large schools. Pam worked for 
Rogue Valley Medical Center in their 
education and community develop-
ment departments. We moved to Day-
ton to be closer to our children and our 
grandkids and this is working well. 
Our oldest son, Randy, is the city man-
ager for Beaverton and our youngest 
son, Sean, is a Principal for R.V.Kuhns 
Investments.  Between them we have 
2 beautiful daughters-in-law and five 
grandkids.

I purchased a 1939 4 door hump-
back Plymouth in the 1980’s which 
Pam named the giant dead cockroach 
because it sat idle in our garage for 
many years.  Eventually I built a barn 
for it so it would be out of sight yet 
give me plenty of room to work on it.  
Several more idle years passed.  Along 
the way we became members of the na-
tional Plymouth Owners Club. Bill Call 
got our name from there and paid us a 
visit when he was down in the Grants 
Pass area. He signed Pam and me up 
as new members in the Cascade Club. 
Because of distance and work we did 
not make many meetings and I still had 
little time to work on my Plymouth. Bill 
invited us to see his car collection in 
Portland when we were up visiting our 
sons.  We saw his 1939 blue convertible 

which we were able to purchase from 
Bill a couple years later. 

Now that we are closer to Portland 
and retired we are getting more in-
volved in the Dayton community and 
the Cascade Plymouth Club. I just 
didn’t realize how fast the leap from 
member to VP was going to happen. I 
will say the members and board mem-
bers are a very special group and have 
helped me in this transition.

I do have some ideas to bring to the 
club and as time continues I hope to 
meet all the members. Please contact 
Pam and me with any new thoughts 
and potential new members at pre-
aly48@gmail.com or phone us at 503-
864-8111.

See you at the next meeting,
Randy Ealy

Skyline Memorial Gardens 
offers July 5 car event

On Saturday, July 5, Skyline Memo-
rial Gardens opens its gates to a multi-
purpose fireworks-viewing and car 
event. 

The event will benefit Legacy Hos-
pice Pet Peace of Mind and Missing in 
America. The Pet Peace of Mind pro-
gram works with therapy animals in 
hospice settings.

 The Missing in America Project lo-
cates, identifies and inters unclaimed 
cremated remains of American veter-
ans, securing a final resting place for 
these forgotten heroes.

The event begins at 4:00PM on July 
5, with food vendors, music, cars and 
fireworks.

Info at 503-292-6611. 
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2012
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month. 
Please call Chuck Willis for meeting information.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-913-1205	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Several Plymouths and lots of fun at Portland Roadster Show
By Robin Will

The Portland Roadster Show was held March 14-15-16 at Port-
land’s Expo Center – an over-the-top expression of our love for the 
automobile.

There were two CPPC cars at the show (that I recognized anyway 
– please correct me if I’m wrong, so I can give credit where it’s due). 

One of them was Mark Childs’ 1968 Plymouth Suburban, a car 
that has been in the club for a while and is now a tailgater with an 
Oregon State University color scheme.

The other club car was Bill Call’s 1942 Plymouth Special Deluxe 
Business coupe, a rare full-dress car from early in the very short 
1942 production run, before chrome and stainless were rationed for 
the war effort. 

There were other Plymouths in the room. Scott Perry’s custom 
1938 coupe – spectacular in burgundy and taupe – was getting lots 
of attention. Scott has lots of 1938 parts left over after completing the 
custom job, and CPPC will be hearing from him when he’s ready to 
sell them off. 

We spotted a 1949 Suburban from Keizer – didn’t get the owner’s 
name, but he was already familiar with our club. There was a dark 
blue P-15 club coupe, beautiful but impossible to photograph under 
the lights, and also a Superbird, one of the wing cars, which was 
likewise camera-shy.

One of the impressive things at such a high-dollar event was the 
number of high school and college students who brought cars to the 
judging. Kudos to the Hot Rod Council for including them. 

Both Miss Oregon and Miss Washington were on hand to 
present Bill Call with his best-of-class trophy for the ‘42 

coupe. Bill didn’t seem to mind all of the attention. Below, 
left: Joe Pongratz and fianceé Jessie used lots of elbow grease 

getting the coupe detailed. Below right: Scott Perry (Red-
ding, CA) brought a custom ’38 Plymouth coupe to the show.

Top: new CPPC member Mark Childs 
brought his 1968 Plymouth Custom Sub-
urban to the show, decked out in its new 
orange-and-black color scheme for OSU 

tailgate events.



The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to get out and visit interesting peo-
ple and places in the Pacific Northwest. Everyone is free to join in. 
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_________
April 16th – Lavender Bleu Gift Shop & Tea Room

Reservations have been made and a deposit put down for the Mayflowers 
to visit the LAVENDER BLEU GIFT SHOP AND TEA ROOM on Wednesday, 
April 16th at 11:00AM. It is necessary to pre-order what type of lunch each of us 
wants.  Please look at the menu online and decide what you will be having. The 
website is lavenderbleuonline.com. There will be a few menus at the March 
25th meeting for those that haven’t had a chance to look at the internet. 

A $10 deposit to reserve your space is requested, as the tea room only holds 
32 inside and is almost always filled to capacity. The deposit will be put to-
wards your lunch order on April 16th.

 Lavender Bleu is located in the historic Willamette Area of West Linn, just 
off of the I-205 Freeway. They have a High Tea that is every ‘bite’ as good a La 
Tea Da in Tillamook especially because it is much closer to home. They also 
have a wonderful gift shop! There is a quilt store close by and some other cute 
shops to peruse in the area.

 Please make your payment to Mindy Benfield at the March 25th meeting. 
There will be a sign up sheet and directions at the meeting.  You can also mail 
a check to Mindy, to be received no later than March 31st. Her address is in the 
roster. The final head count and menu selection needs to be turned in to the Tea 
Room on April 1st. 

Dealer/shop tour gets CPPC cars & members out in the sunshine
It doesn’t always happen this way 

in March, but the sun came out – and 
stayed out – for the first CPPC activity 
of the year.

Three dealers and a shop were on 
the agenda for March 15: Juan Ruiz’ 
Affordable Classics in Gladstone, Dale 
Matthews’ Memory Lane, Bad Boy 
Auto, and North American Muscle 
Cars.

Four members brought their old cars, 
and nine more joined up in their daily 
transportation on this loop through 
Gladstone and southeast Portland. 

Affordable Classics greeted the gang 
with coffee and donuts, and North 
American Muscle Cars put out a fine 
spread of chips, fruit,and cheese and 
crackers.  

And if that wasn’t enough, CPPC 
members ended the day with pizza 
and conversation at the Red Baron.

 Jerry and Joanne Dixon were CP-
PC’s hosts, planning the itinerary and 
the lunch stop – and arranging for the 
beautiful weather(!)   

Colleen Miles furnished these pictures of 
the CPPC group in the sunshine in front 
of North American Muscle Cars. There’s 
always something interesting to look at 
in the shop. Outside, the Dixons parked 

next to another Barracuda. Bob & Yvonne 
Westphal paused in front of their ‘48 coupe 
with the “new” slant-6, and Gary Rusher 
was barely visible inside his 1930U coupe.



BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Yvonne Westphal updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls.  That’s ytomblison@aol.com, or 360-334-6037.
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March
BIRTHDAYS
Donna Bade  	  1
Mindy Benfield 	 2
Nancy Conner  	 5
Tom Sheppard  	 14
Marty Anderson 	  17
Loren Bennett  	 20
Stephanie Willis  	 23

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

REFRESHMENTS
March

Patty Brost
April

 Randy Ealy
May

 Jerry & Joanne Dixon
June

Philis Van Coelen
July

 Lloyd Schulz
August

Hot-Dogust Day
Club provides hot dogs, etc

September
Tim & Donna Winchell

October
 Bob & Yvonne Westphal

November
Potluck

December: No meeting

Good News:  Allen & Sharon Tiffany were able to join us on the Antique 
Cars Tour on Mar 15th.

Bruce Kerslake went into the hospital on Mar 14th for various tests.  He is 
having problems with bleeding from his colon. He should be home soon.

Patty Brost had surgery on her shoulder and it went well.  She still has a lot 
of pain and is not able to use her arm yet.  She will be starting physical therapy 
soon. 

Beth Pierce is doing better than most and is able to enjoy eating.  Her white 
count goes up and down. She has 11 more weeks of treatments.

Les Conner has problems with his hip and needs it replaced but the doctors 
said no.

He is receiving shots to relieve the pain. His right leg is also giving him 
troubles.  However, he was able to drive his truck the other day.  Still is using 
his walker.

 Our thoughts & prayers go to all our friends who are having breakdowns 
& problems.

Card and phone calls are always appreciated. Let me know of any news.
Call me at 360-334-6037 or ytomblison@aol.com

Condensed from minutes taken
by Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club met  March 
11, 2014 at approximately 12:30 p.m. at 
Bill’s Place, 16111 SE 106th Ave, Clacka-
mas, OR 97015.  Present at the meeting 
were the following Board Members: 
Bob Westphal, Joanne Dixon, Randy 
Ealy, Robin Will, and Dolores Call. 
Guests included Gary Rusher, Jerry 
Dixon, Joe Pongratz, and Chuck Willis.  
Joanne Dixon recorded the minutes.

The meeting was called to order 
by Bob Westphal.

 Dolores Call’s treasurer’s report 
was accepted as submitted.

Old Business:  The status of dues 
payments was reviewed, 31 members 
are still unpaid.  Robin Will has the lat-
est activities schedule updated on the 
website.  Jerry Dixon reported that nine 
of the Turner model cars have sold, and 
$143 has been turned in to Dolores.  Jer-
ry will now start listing the remaining 
cars on Craig's list.  

Up Coming Activities: Jerry Dixon 

reviewed the current status of the 2014 
calendar of events.  We currently have 
nine signups for the Classic Car Dealer 
tour on March 15th. 

Gary Rusher will collect swap meet 
donations again at the March member-
ship meeting.  He will also pass the 
swap meet duty roster signup sheets.  
The final swap meet preparation meet-
ing will be at the Rushers March 29th.   

The next Independence Cruise-in 
Meeting with the Lions Club will be 
Tuesday March 18th, Gary Rusher, 
Mike Bade, Bob Westphal, Randy Ealy, 
Chuck Willis, Joanne and Jerry Dixon 
plan on attending.     

Member Care:  (story page 6).      
Mayflower Committee:  The May-

flowers have a tour to the Garten Foun-
dation in Salem on March19th.

Tech Committee:  Chuck Willis and 
Jerry Dixon are going to Alan Tiffanys 
on Wednesday, March 19th, to help re-
solve a couple of brake issues on the 
1928 Q.

 Membership Committee:  Robin 

Will and Mike Bade will have the New 
Member Applications, Business Cards, 
and Wanted Posters available at the 
March membership meeting.

 Website:   Robin is is beginning the 
process of publicizing the Indepen-
dence Cruise-in will start sending email 
notices to area car clubs, websites, and 
newspapers.



CPPC member Joey Jones is now taking orders for jackets, shirts, and caps embrodered with CPPC’s 
logo. 

Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 
caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Joey Jones , Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-
557-9090, or email joey@stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts
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eryone’s help to make it a success for 
the club.    The Cruise In, in Indepen-
dence, is our second biggest fundraiser 
for the year.  Dolores Call shared that 
60 members have not yet paid their 
dues in 2014.  Mike passed the roster 
around during the meeting to have the 
members check their information for 
accuracy. He hopes to have new rosters 
ready for March’s meeting.

Mayflower Tours:  Virginia Dunn led 
the Mayflower outing on March 19. 

April 16, Mayflowers “Tea Time” in 
West Linn at  “Lavender Bleu Gift Shop 
and Tea Room” (story, page 5). 

Guest Speaker:  Bill Call had people 
introduce themselves and talk about 
their cars. Many people shared how 
they became members of the club and 
how they met Bill.

Car Quiz:  Phil Hall donated a 
plaque.  Winners were:  Gerry Petersen, 
Philis VanCoelen, and Bruce Kerslake.

Raffle: Scott Dunlap, Bill Call and 
Mindy Benfield were the winners.

50/50:  Steve Mahoney won the 
$37.50 share of the $75.00 collection.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 
p.m.

Meeting Minutes,
continued from page 2

NOTE FROM THE EDITOR: At the Port-
land Roadster Show, a dozen or so high-
school-age people, both boys and girls, 
were wearing t-shirts identifying them-

selves as members of the ACE Automobile 
Club of Echo High School. They hold an 

annual event in downtown Echo, 191 
miles from Clackamas, in the vicinity of 

Pendleton and Stanfield, to raise funds so 
their club can attend the Portland Road-
ster Show each year. They were nice kids, 

and I told them I’d give them a plug in our 
newsletter and website. 

Out & About

In early March, Mike and Donna Bade 
were at Amelia Island in Florida, where 
an entire class was devoted to Chrysler 

concept cars of the 1950s-60s. Above: the 
1955 Chrysler Falcon; below, a 

1958 Chrysler Dual Ghia.

Closer to home, below, this impeccable 
1939 Plymouth Coupe is for sale at Mat-

thews Memory Lane. Bill Call doesn’t 
think he has seen a better one – since 1939! 

Visit their website for details. 
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. Advertisements should be 
Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

March, 2014
1 (Saturday)............. Tech Committee, Swap Meet	

 Work Day, Rushers 10AM
11 (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
15 (Saturday)................................Dealer Tour, TBA
19 (Wednesday)....................................Mayflowers

Garten Foundation Tour, see p. 5
25 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting
29 (Saturday)........... Tech Committee, Swap Meet	

 Work Day, Rushers 10AM
April, 2014

4-5-6 (Friday-Sunday).........Portland Swap Meet
  8 (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
16 (Wednesday)....................................Mayflowers

Lavender Bleu Tearoom, contact Mindy Benfield
22 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting
24 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

May, 2014
13 (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
27 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

California Car Cover - fits 1946- 1948 Coupe 
or Convertible -  Like NEW condition 
-  Paid $290 -  ask-
ing $190/OBO -  
please contact Jim 
Foreman - 503-
313-3452 or Patte 
Foreman - 503-
351-4899.

I have these two Mopar Plymouth fender 
covers for sale.  One is new in the package, 
the other is like new out of the package.  
Located near Lansing, Mi.  Price is $150.00 
for the pair.  I 
would be able 
to ship them if 
the buyer pays 
shipping.  Sue 
Katzman dol-
p h i n s 1 9 6 5 @
gmail.com

Very well cared for 1976 Plymouth Duster 
- lightweight “Feather” edition with alu-
m i n u m 
p a r t s . 
O r i g i n a l 
o w n e r ,  
with full 
h i s t o r y 
available. Sunburst metallic silver exte-
rior with rare blue interior, all original 
and in good condition.  Asking $7950, 
reasonable offers considered.  360-835-
3806.  Car is in Washougal, WA. 

Plymouth Step 
Plates, set of 
four,  $100. 
Larry  (360-
521-9825)

For sale: 1942 Plymouth coupe body and 
trim parts.  Available body parts from 
cowl to rear should fit 1946-48 coupe.  
Rear fenders different but should fit P15.  
Some glass. No frame, chassis, or interior 
parts. Jeff Miller: grancoupe1970@hot-
mail.com; 503-452-3989.

WANTED: 1955-57 Ply/Dodge 230CID engine 
and speed parts. Also infoon installing a 5 
spd trans into a MOPAR 6 cal engine. Bill 
Zesbaugh, 253-627-7877, 253-627-7788. 

FOR SALE: $1500  1950 Plymouth 4 dr, runs 
well, drives, needs uphols.   Extra parts. 
No o’drive. Bob Dimick 360-885-01113.


